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STRONGSVILLE BOARD OF EDUCATION 
SEPTEMBER 29, 2020 
SPECIAL MEETING 

 
The Special Meeting of the Strongsville Board of Education and any other items germane to the Board of 
Education was called to order at 6::30 p.m. on Tuesday, September 29, 2020, at the Administration 
Building, Meeting Room, 18199 Cook Avenue, Strongsville, Ohio, by President, Richard O. Micko. 
 
All members of the Board and media were notified of this meeting in compliance with Section 121.22 
O.R.C., effective November 28, 1975. 
 
The following Board Members answered Roll Call: Mrs. Bissell, Mrs. Buckner-Sallee, Mrs. Housum, Mr. 
Micko, and Mr. Roberts.   
 
Others present were: Dr. Cameron Ryba, Superintendent; Mr. George Anagnostou, Treasurer; and Ms. 
Jenni Pelko, Assistant Superintendent.  
 
This meeting was videotaped and is part of the official minutes. 
 
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT 
Mr. Scott Storm and Ms. Stacy Jennings, parents, requested the District provide live instruction for students 
in the SOLO program as was done with the Remote 2.0 program. Frustration is with the SOLO structure, 
not with the teachers. They understand 30 minutes of instruction is a start but asks the Board to consider 
making a more robust on-line experience with live instruction. 
 
Mr. Micko assured the speakers and the community that the Board is listening. Mr. Micko reiterated that 
30 minutes of instruction is a start and that we will get better. 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT 
 
*A.  FY21 Permanent Appropriations 

Resolution 20-09-28 
 
Be it resolved upon the recommendation of the Treasurer that the Permanent Appropriations for FY21 be 
approved. 

    (Exhibit A)               

The budget was presented in detail at the Board Meeting on September 17, 2020. Mr. Anagnostou gave a 
brief summary of his presentation. The budget must be submitted to the County by September 30, 2020. 
 
*B.  Student Activity Program Budgets and Purpose and Goals for FY21 

Resolution 20-09-29 
 
Be it resolved upon the recommendation of the Treasurer that the Student Activity Program Budgets and 
Purpose and Goals for FY21, per Exhibit B, be approved. 

 
(Exhibit B) 
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SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT 
 
A. SUPERINTENDENT 

 
1. Discussion Item – 2020-2021 School Year Restart Plan  
The District started its first full week of in person/in building learning for grades Pre-K through 5th and are 
in the second week of blended learning at the Middle School and High School. All the SOLO programs for 
new enrollment started this week. Dr. Ryba explained the reasons for continuing to keep Fridays as remote 
learning days during the short three-week phase of blended-learning. If blended learning has to continue, 
Friday will become a rotating day. There is a specific schedule that will be followed for these Fridays at the 
Middle School and High School. Dr. Ryba shared some of the details. Based on current COVID data for 
Cuyahoga County and for Strongsville City Schools, all middle school and high schools students will return 
to in-person/in-building learning beginning October 19th. Dr. Ryba explained the transition from the three 
weeks of blended learning to in-person/in-building learning. Students who will not be returning to in-
person/in-building learning should have already enrolled in the SOLO program. For students who have not 
enrolled in SOLO but would like to, they can contact the Director of Curriculum, Erin Green, at 
eringreen@scsmustangs.org. SOLO enrollment will be on a case by case basis. Dr. Ryba explained how 
the two-hour blocks of time will work at the high school. 

 Dr. Ryba explained preparations being made to bring students back to the middle school and high school. 
The blended learning framework gave the students time to practice and get accustomed to new procedures 
and protocols. Dr. Ryba reported that the students are doing a phenomenal job. He stated there are not many 
problems left to solve. One thing that will be different is where students will eat lunch. At the middle school, 
based on the number of students and number of lunch periods, the commons is not a large enough space for 
social distancing and there is not another space at the middle school that can be used so the students will 
have to eat lunch in their classrooms. At the high school, auxiliary gym 2 will hold 90 students and has 
been set up as an additional space for lunch. The majority of high school classrooms are set up with 24 to 
25 desks to accommodate social distancing. There are a few classrooms that need to be looked at that have 
26 to 30 desks. Dr. Ryba will meet with HS Principal, Mr. Wingler, tomorrow to problem solve that issue 
and work to meet the five foot social distancing expectation. The target goal is to pick a plan of action this 
week and then have two weeks to adjust, implement, and communicate any deviations from the five foot 
social distancing minimum expectation. There are very few classes at the middle school that have to be 
problem solved to meet the social distance expectation. They are mostly issues with electives classes. Dr. 
Ryba is meeting with the middle school team to problem solve the social distancing expectation. Social 
distancing is the last area needing a definitive answer and, hopefully, there will be a plan by the end of the 
week. 

The District has purchased commercially developed dividers and study carrels for students’ desks. They 
have been distributed to all the schools. An order for 500 more has been placed to have additional product 
on hand to address additional needs that arise. There are also Plexiglas barriers hanging from the ceiling in 
office areas and guidance offices that don’t afford enough social distancing space. 

Dr. Ryba addressed professional development opportunities and training time for teachers and support staff. 
Professional development was offered in the summer with much positive feedback received on the training 
for Remote 2.0.  The question arises, how do we help support all students? Dr. Ryba stated the challenge is 
finding available time to provide professional development (PD). According to the District calendar, the 
first opportunity for PD for all teachers is December18 and the next opportunity is March 15. Dr. Ryba 
asked the Board to consider additional days throughout the school year to allot time for additional PD. He 
shared and explained two calendar options. One Friday per month, excluding December, would be remote 
learning days, where staff would still report to work and students would still attend school, but from home. 
Live instruction would be provided for a portion of the day and a portion of the day would be asynchronous 
learning which would afford time for PD and teacher based team meetings. 
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SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT (continued) 
 
A. SUPERINTENDENT (continued) 
 
1. Discussion Item – 2020-2021 School Year Restart Plan (continued) 
The only differences between options 1 and 2 are the date in November and eliminating PD/remote days in 
April and May as they shouldn’t be needed. Option 1 has the remote learning day scheduled for November 
13 and option 2 has it scheduled for November 2 which precedes a day off for the students. Another change 
to both options is to get rid of early release days. Even if Board does not want to adopt these changes, Dr. 
Ryba still recommends eliminating early release days for this school year. 

Ms. Pelko shared details and context as to what is needed and what they are looking to provide for 
professional development. She also shared history of what was provided over the summer.  

Dr. Ryba is suggesting option 2 which would provide four additional remote learning days for secondary 
students as October 16th is already a remote learning day for them.  Elementary students would have five 
additional remote learning days. Dr. Ryba reiterated, these are not days off, but days students would be in 
remote learning. Discussion /feedback was had. Each member of the Board commented and/or asked 
questions. In response to some questions, Dr. Ryba stated this is a starting point and can be different for 
different levels. Dr. Ryba does not have an answer as to whether the calendar needs to be approved with a 
thirty day wait. Consideration for snow days has not been discussed yet. 

The Board gave consensus to eliminate early release days, excluding the last day of school. The previously 
scheduled early release days on October 23rd and March 26th will not occur.  These days will now be 
traditional full school days with normal dismissal times.  Again, the last day of school, May 28th, will remain 
an early release day.    
Dr. Ryba addressed the situation regarding the shortage of Chromebooks. A shipment was received of 
touchscreen Chromebooks for special education and kindergarten students. Dr. Ryba is meeting with Mr. 
Binkley on Thursday and will have an official count of what the District has and what is still needed. Ms. 
Pelko and Dr. Ryba both addressed professional development. More specific details for professional 
development days will be forthcoming.   

After much discussion, Dr. Ryba was given authority to move forward with changing October 16th to a 
remote learning day. Further discussion will be had at future meetings regarding additional remote learning 
days. Changing the location of learning does not need a calendar approval but changing the number of 
learning days would need calendar approval.  

Dr. Ryba shared an update on the SOLO 2.0 program which started on Monday. New SOLO enrollment 
also took place Monday. Over 600 students are participating in the program. There will be an opportunity 
for parent focus groups the week of October 19. This gives the families three weeks to experience the 
program before offering feedback. The meetings will be virtual and will be kept to 8 to 12 people per group.  

Dr. Ryba discussed staffing for the SOLO 2.0 program and offered a couple options. One option would 
require hiring 9 additional teachers. Another would reallocate staffing or possibly consolidating classrooms. 
Dr. Ryba shared details and stated factual challenges for each option. Through frequent meetings with staff, 
work will be done to enhance the program and make it the best possible. 
The space needed for nine additional teachers would be a challenge.  The cost range for adding nine long-
term substitute teachers is between $451,000 and $625,000 depending on benefits. Average cost for Lincoln 
Learning is $800 per student per semester ($1600 per year per student). Dr. Ryba will verify with North 
East Ohio ESC that when a student leaves the Lincoln Learning program, they don’t continue to charge the 
District for that student.  
After some discussion Dr. Ryba was directed to move the Focus Group meetings to the week of Oct 12th.  
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SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT (continued) 
 
A. SUPERINTENDENT (continued) 

 
1. Discussion Item – 2020-2021 School Year Restart Plan (continued) 
Mr. Roberts clarified that the nine teachers would be for the SOLO 2.0 program, not for the SOLO program. 

Ms. Bissell shared her concern that the 30 minutes of live instruction for 4th and 5th grade students in the 
SOLO 2.0 program is being done in two 15-minute increments. This issue has been addressed and 
adjustments have been made. Soon, Dr. Ryba will share a schedule with the Board of how live instruction 
time is being utilized for the 4th and 5th grade students. 

At Mr. Micko’s request, Dr. Ryba shared a general overview of how the elementary schools are doing. Dr. 
Ryba stated that so far all feedback has been positive. They are still minor problem solving. One challenge 
is that students want to interact with each other and how to make that happen.  

Dr. Ryba shared an update on the Pre-school and answered question on food services and the free lunches 
being offered. 

Mr. Micko shared an update on Governor DeWine’s press conference where he announced a plan for new 
COVID tests that will be distributed. Currently, the District does not have any cases of COVID and six 
people are quarantined at home. 
 
B. BUSINESS SERVICES 

    
1. Purchase of Professional Cordless Electrostatic Sprayers for District Buildings and One 

Gallon Cordless Electrostatic Sprayers for Transportation (510-Coronavirus Relief Fund) 
 
20-09-30  Moved by Mr. Roberts that the Board of Education approves the purchase of ten (10) 
Victory Professional Cordless Electrostatic Backpack Sprayers for District buildings, at a cost of 
$16,199.90 and seventy (70) Ryobi One Cordless Electrostatic one gallon sprayers for Transportation, one 
(1) per bus, at a cost of $25,200.00 from The Home Depot Pro Supply Works, for a total cost of $41,399.90.  
Funding to be from the Coronavirus Relief Fund, seconded by Mrs. Housum and approved on a roll call 
vote as follows: 

    Mr. Roberts, yes; Mrs. Housum, yes; Mrs. Buckner-Sallee, yes;  
    Mrs. Bissell, yes; Mr. Micko, yes. 
    Motion carried 5-0 
 

(Exhibit C) 
 
CONSENT CALENDAR 
 
20-09-31  Moved by Mr. Roberts to approve the Consent Calendar, seconded by Mrs. Housum and 
approved on a roll call vote as follows: 
 
    Mr. Roberts, yes; Mrs. Housum, yes; Mrs. Buckner-Sallee, yes;  
    Mrs. Bissell, yes; Mr. Micko, yes. 
    Motion carried 5-0 
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EXECUTIVE SESSION 
 
20-09-32 Moved by Mrs. Buckner-Sallee to enter into Executive Session to review negotiations with 
public employees concerning terms and conditions of their employment, seconded by Mr. Roberts and 
approved on a roll call vote as follows: 
 
    Mr. Roberts, yes; Mrs. Housum, yes; Mrs. Bissell, yes; 
    Mrs. Buckner-Sallee, yes; Mr. Micko, yes. 
    Motion carried 5-0 
 
Entered into Executive Session at 8:20 p.m. 
 
Resumed public session at 9:02 p.m. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
20-09-33  Moved by Mrs. Housum to adjourn the Strongsville Board of Education Special Meeting, 
seconded by Mr. Roberts and approved on a roll call vote as follows: 
 
    Mrs. Housum, yes; Mr. Roberts, yes; Mrs. Bissell, yes;  
    Mrs. Buckner-Sallee, yes; Mr. Micko, yes. 
    Motion carried 5-0 
 
Meeting adjourned at 9:03 p.m. 
 
 
      _____________________________ 
      Richard O. Micko, President 

       
                
            
      _____________________________ 
      George K. Anagnostou, Treasurer 
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